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Since his appointment as General Manager last summer, Jeff Hanson has rapidly changed 
the variety and scope of the Club’s menus and opening hours. Among the new options: 
morning coffee and available pastries have been attracting walkers, bridge and pool 
players, bird watchers and caffeine lovers; classic Victorian afternoon teas are very popular 
(like their prices); and Emeritus Mondays offer a 2-course dinner menu and a glass of wine 
for seniors at special prices. 
 
The Club board voted to increase dues in the fall of 2022 for retirees to $15, along with 
equivalent increases to other memberships, in order to enable the Club to attract a full 
staff. in a very competitive job market. Free, one-year membership for those who were not 
members previously is still available. 
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